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Draft Budget Committee Meeting Minutes ~ October 28th, 2009

B U D G E T    C O M M I T T E E 

DRAFT  PUBLIC  MEETING  MINUTES

October 28th, 2009

**********************************************************

A business meeting of the New Durham Budget Committee was called to order at 6:33 PM in the Town Hall located off Main Street.

Present:

David Curry, Budget Committee Chairman



Tom Goss, Budget Committee member

Ron Gehl,  Selectmen’s Representative to the Committee

Dean Stimpson, Budget Committee member

Lois Parker, Budget Committee member

Excused Absences:

Ann Brady, Budget Committee member

Cecile Chase, Vice Chairman, 

Also Present:

April Whitaker, Town Administrator

David Bickford, Selectman

Theresa Jarvis, Selectman

Chairman Curry opened by stating  that the purpose of the meeting was to have a discussion jointly with the Board of Selectmen about budgetary goals and objectives for 2010.  He hoped that the meeting would outline opportunities and challenges for the coming budget review cycle.  

The Budget Committee again stated that they would like to see department head goals when they present their budgets, and what accomplishments they would like to achieve with the requested appropriations.

 Lois Parker advised that she would like to see one unaccomplished task by the Town Mechanic to produce a maintenance schedule and back up recycling figures for the solid waste budget which she understood was being formatted under Mr. Fuller’s leadership.

The Budget Committee also voiced their collective request that the board be more timely in determining compensation decisions so that bottom line numbers can be determined more quickly for estimating the proposed tax rate.

Administrative Recap

Ron Gehl advised that one of the objectives had already been achieved in that the town administrator had sent out budget guidelines to return their operating budgets exclusive of personnel items with a maximum cap increase of 3% or less unless there was an extenuating circumstance that prevented the department from achieving the stated cap.

April Whittaker, Town Administrator provided to the committee and board her working goals document generated after Town Meeting 2009 indicating the status of work projects at this time and any uncompleted items to comply with the first section of the Agenda.

Capital Improvement Plan Review

Mr. Goss, representative to the CIP Advisory Committee advised that the process of interviewing for capital needs over $10,000 took place throughout the summer with an end result of updating the replacement schedules for equipment and vehicles.  He advised of building requests such as the PD’s addition proposal and the issue of building maintenance needs was raised.  Mrs. Whittaker advised that she is hoping to collate materials from the work of an employee building needs committee very shortly.  They felt that this would be the start for decision-making regarding a reserve for building maintenance needs.

It was confirmed to the Budget Committee that Mr. Fuller has collated a 5-year road plan, which still had to be presented to the Board of Selectmen.

Mr. Bickford advised that the Recreation Director’s position had been rolled back from fulltime to part-time.

Mrs. Jarvis reflected her concerns that the CIP did not reflect any savings at this stage for building construction maintenance.

Revenues and Valuations

Mrs. Whittaker advised that basically the town lost revenue in 2009 in three areas

1. Car Registrations were down by about $20,000

2. Interest on Investments was down by about $27,000

3. State budget cuts re revenue sharing ~ loss of $23,000

Mrs. Whittaker suggested that the town’s valuation estimate be established with using the 2009 value plus the add-in for the Marchs Pond Waterfront values;.  She did not endorse any further percentage increases given the construction economy and also advised that the statistical update values would not be known until next fall.  The update may show a loss of neighborhood values in some cases.  

The Budget committee and Board concurred with the above.

Compensation

Chairman Curry felt it important that compensation should be partnered with benefits.  He noted no COLA increases for social security recipients, military, and civil service personnel for the next two years.

He expressed that he felt an obligation to complete year 2 of the equity pay raises for the positions that were outlined as being under-compensated in 2009 from the town’s wage study, but endorsed no other pay raises for 2010 given the rise in health benefits and retirement costs.

Dean Stimpson concurred with the Chair’s opinion.

Tom Goss concurred but would be supportive of a salary increase if the amount of the increase could be carved out of the budget.

Lois Parker agreed with the Chair’s opinion.

The board expressed a similar general concurrence although Mrs. Jarvis expressed her thoughts as to a basic 1% pay increase given that the majority of employees did not receive a pay raise in 2009.  Both Mrs. Jarvis and Mr. Bickford expressed that they felt there might be some positions that could either be cut or reduced to part-time that may balance any pay raises.

Any Other Business

Mrs. Jarvis queried if this type of meeting would be better accommodated in August rather than nearer the start of the budget process.  General discussion ensued that the Budget Committee basically represented the legislative body i.e. town meeting voters, and that they prefer to keep an “arms length” from the board’s budget decision making to ensure their integrity of which  they represent.

The budget committee determined to take Mrs. Jarvis’ suggestion under advisement.

Adjournment

Motion Stimpson, second Parker to adjourn at 9:07 PM, vote unanimous.

Respectfully submitted

April Whittaker 

